
    VALLEY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS' MINUTES 

     February 11, 2015 

Attendance: 

Chairman Gary Derr, Vice-Chairman Walt Rupert, Acting Secretary Helen Appleman, Solicitor Angie 

Mattis.  Public was represented by Ralph Reedy, Wayne Hildebrand, Ken Estep, John Fenstamacher, Joe 

Harvey,Sr, Bill Starr,Dave Fox, Lauri DeJesus,Ray DeJesus, Robert Hess, Bill Starr, Mary Starr, Scott 

Edmeads, Ron Toczek and Danville News Reporter, Karen Blackledge. 

Call to Order: 

Chairman Gary Derr called the meeting to order @ 7:00 p.m. with all in attendance reciting the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Approval of Minutes 

Motion to approve the minutes of January 5, 2015 made by Walt, 2nd by Gary Derr and motion 

approved unanimously. 

Citizens' Comments: 

Wayne Hildebrand present plans for Paul Edmeads to add a parcel of his land to Scott Edmeads, 

approximately 20 acres.  Motion to approve made by Walt, 2nd by Gary Derr and motion approved 

unanimously. 

Robert Hess asked if there was any further information on the closing of a portion of Hess Hill Road.  

Walt stated there was nothing new.  Mr. Hess then presented several suggestions for the road and the 

use of Bull Run Road. 

The supervisors were questioned as to whether there was any damage to the plow truck after the 

incident on Sugar Camp Road.  The only damage was a little done to the plow. 

Mid Pen, represented by Ken Estep, had presented a plan to the supervisors for a new building for Key 

Trucking using Conditional Use.  However, the supervisors feel it should be called a Transportation 

Terminal.  It was recommended by Angie Mattis that Key Trucking provide a written proposal about 

their plans for the building. 

Reports: 

(1) Fire Department: None 

(2) Planning Commission: Scott Edmeads read the minutes of the Planning Commission held on February 

4, 2015.  At that meeting the commission approved Ron Toczek to fill the vacancy on the commission.  

The supervisors voted to fill the vacancy with Ron Toczek with a motion to approve by Walt, 2nd by Gary 

and motion approved unanimously. 

(3) Solicitor: Angie Mattis presented a Proposed Ordinance regarding Unemployment Compensation 

Trust to be signed by the supervisors.  The form was approved by Walt, 2nd by Gary, signed by all parties 

and returned to Angie Mattis. 



(4)  Zoning Officer: None 

(5) Municipal Authority: None 

(6) Road Foreman/Equipment Report:  Gary reported there is plenty of salt 

(7) Sewage Enforcement Officer Report:  5 Columbia Hill  needs to be done prior to April 15.  

Information should be done in writing to the home owner. 

Old Business or New Business: None 

Approval of Bills:  Motion by Walt, 2nd by Gary to pay the bills and motion passed. 

Adjournment: Motion by Walt to adjourn at 8:20, 2nd by Gary and motion passed unanimously. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Helen Appleman 

Valley Township Acting Secretary 

                                                                             

   

                                                                                                                                       

                                                                     

                                                                             


